     FINANCE COMMITTEE

The MINUTES of the Finance Committee held in the Boardroom, Town Hall, Derby Road, Peel on Monday 22nd December 2003 at 7.00p.m.

Present
Mr. J E Lightfoot (Chairman)


Mr. R J Quayle


Mrs. P S Sweeney

Apologies for absence            Mrs. T. M. Birkett 


In attendance
Mr. P G Leadley (Town Clerk)


Mr. D A Bromilow (Finance Officer)

MINUTES
03/370
The Minutes of the meeting held on 24th November 2003 were taken as read and ADOPTED.

BARNARDO’S                       03/371            Consideration was given to a request from 

COLLECTION

Barnardo’s Charity to undertake a door to door collection from 7th to 20th June 2004. On the basis that the Police did not object it was AGREED to permit the collection as sought.

THIRD SUPPLEMENTAL
03/372 
The Town Clerk tabled the third 

VALUATION LIST

supplemental valuation list received from the Treasury and dated 8th December 2003. The penny rate now totaled £2753.04. NOTED
LOCAL AUTHORITY
03/373
The Town Clerk read out a letter from the

ELECTION 2004

Department of Local Government and the Environment dated 19th December 2003. It was noted that the election for all local authorities would be held on 22nd April 2004. Secondary legislation would be progressed through Tynwald in January 2004 to facilitate the issue of polling cards. It was noted that the Department was liaising with the ISD section of Treasury over the production of polling cards at an estimated cost of 30 pence per card.



In addition new election rules would be prepared by the Department subject to Tynwald approval.



In discussing the matter the Committee felt that it would acceptable to have one polling station based at the Corrin Hall, Derby Road, Peel. 



This part of the meeting ended at 7.15 p.m. 
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